SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 26TH APRIL 2012 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON (CHAIRMAN), T.BEAUMONT,  P.GRANT, J.PEARS, P.ODLING, A.VENABLES, G.RYMER, W.BAUGH, T.BAILEY
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked those Councillors who had given up their time to work on a new set of Standing Orders for the Council. Councillors noted the Mayor had attended the following functions since the last meeting; Louth’s Civic Service, St George’s Day Service at the Methodist Chapel and an evening hosted by the Royal British Legion at The White Hart.
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors G.Iremonger and A.Cadman.
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Grant declared a personal interest in agenda item 13a, as the applicant is a relative. Councillor Lenton declared a personal interest in agenda item 10, as his wife is a member of the Franklin Hall Committee.
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 22ND MARCH 2012
The notes of the meeting held on 22nd March 2012 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Best Kept Town Competition

Councillor Odling asked if the local pubs could be asked to remove cigarette butts from the planters in front of their properties as these look unsightly. Councillor Lenton offered to speak to the various landlords. The Clerk confirmed the road sweeper had visited the Town the previous week as requested and Councillor Beaumont reported the hedges along Ashby Road had finally been cut.
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

There was no representation from the emergency services present.  

1.26/4/12 
7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS
Councillor Swanson handed the Clerk an email from Lincs County Council informing him the bus shelter would be completed on 1st May 2012. The outstanding works include the trimming back of the damaged roof section and installing new lights.  

Copies of the April edition of the Leader’s Brief and Key Financial Facts 2012-13 from the County Council were handed out by Councillor Swanson. 

8) CORRESPONDENCE
None other than publications made available for Councillors to take away and read.
9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following accounts for payment:-
a. Welton Garden Services - £540.00 (contractor’s costs for April) 
b. S.D.Marshall (salary for April)
c. HW - £24.00 (payroll)
d. Community Lincs - £35.00 (play area training course)

e. Community Lincs - £18.00 (Best Kept Town Competition)

f. Viking - £174.93 (stationery) 

10)PROPOSAL TO INCREASE FRANKLIN HALL RENT

The Clerk read out a letter from the Secretary of the Franklin Hall Committee explaining it was proposed to increase the rent payable by the Town Council from £3500 to £4250 with effect from 1st April 2012. Councillor Odling reminded Councillors they had recently made a donation of £2000 towards the replacement of windows in the Franklin Hall. The Clerk also pointed out that whilst the Franklin Hall Committee were maintaining this rent increase followed a six year period where no rent increase had been levied, a meeting with the former Chairman of the Franklin Hall Committee had taken place in 2010 and it was stated at the time there was to be no increase in rent. Following some discussion, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to offer an additional sum of £280 per annum.
11)GRANT FUNDING APPLICATIONS        
Councillor Beaumont explained he had attended a workshop at E.L.D.C. and was hopeful the Town Council could secure funding of up to £8000 towards a match funded project. The project he had in mind was the refurbishment of the childrens’ play area. This would involve not approving the recommendation of the Amenities Committee to spend £4000 on a slide and matting. Further discussion followed and it was proposed, seconded and agreed not to go ahead with the purchase of a single slide and matting and to form a Working Group to look into the project and complete the necessary funding application. 
12)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
Noted as follows:-                                                                                                                                   a. British Telecom - alterations to existing building, Telephone Exchange, Eresby Avenue, Spilsby GRANTED                                                                                                     
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b. Mr.G.Storey - extension to existing workshop, Chandlers Farm Equipment Ltd,
Boston Road, Spilsby GRANTED                                                                                             
The Council noted the planning application by Mr.R.Trory and Mr.E.McClatchey for the erection of a pair of semi-detached houses at 24 Halton Road, Spilsby had been withdrawn.
13)PLANNING APPLICATIONS                                                                                               It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support the following planning applications:-
a. Mrs.J.Goddard - extension and alterations to existing dwelling, 27 Foxglove Close, Spilsby. Councillor Grant left the room whilst this item was being discussed and took no part in the voting.
b. Mrs.G.Starbuck - erection of a chalet bungalow on site of existing dwelling which is to be demolished, 85 Halton Road, Spilsby 

14)COUNCILLOR I.D.CARDS

It was generally agreed this was a good idea and David Pleming has offered to make the cards at a cost of £1 per Councillor. Councillors are to bring in their photo I.D. before the next meeting.
15)DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Councillor Lenton gave an update on the weekend’s proceedings. Councillor Odling suggested David Pleming might be asked to take pictures of the Town to display in a frame to show future generations what Spilsby was like in 2012.

16)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE AMENITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON 4TH APRIL 2012
New seats
The recommendation to offer Mr.Motley £75 to install the remaining three seats was approved. Councillor Rymer pointed out the seat by the Spinney is going black. Councillor Lenton offered to have a look at this and reported that he had not been able to obtain a favourable quote from Lyndhurst Garden Centre for a bench for Boston Road. It was therefore proposed, seconded and agreed to order a seat from Amazon at a cost of £249.

Cobbles outside Old Grammar School

Following further discussion on this matter, it was agreed District Councillor Rod Williams should be asked to investigate why ELDC had not pursued the re-laying of the cobbles.

Cemetery shed

There was further discussion about the future of the shed, following which it was agreed any decision should be deferred until the next meeting of the Amenities Committee. 
17)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE HELD ON 4TH APRIL 2012

Donation towards improvements at Tom Thumb Holt                                                             3.26/4/12

A further letter from the Skegness, Spilsby and District Scout Association had been received, explaining the works already carried out and future plans. The Clerk was asked to ascertain when the next stage of the improvements is likely to take place. It was also suggested a representative from the Scout Association might be invited to come and talk to the Town Council about the site.
Donation to New Life Centre
Donation of £100 agreed.

18)VACANCY FOR A TOWN COUNCILLOR
As no election has been called, it was agreed to advertise the vacancy for a Co-opted Councillor until 8th May 2012. Interviews will take place at an extraordinary meeting of the Town Council on 14th May 2012.

19)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 24th May 2012 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

20)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Odling said he had recently spoken to the Council’s grass contractor who had 
explained he had recently experienced problems with youths in the churchyard throwing urine in cans at him and his colleague. Councillors agreed this could not be tolerated and the Clerk was instructed to write to Father Peter requesting he address this problem.

Councillor Pears reminded Councillors that she was joining the Twinning Association on their forthcoming trip to Fresnay.

There was a discussion about several highway issues.
A quote for the supply and maintenance of the hanging baskets and flower displays had been received. As this was more than the previous year and more than the figure included in the budget, it was agreed the matter would have to be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting. In the meantime, Linkage are to be instructed to continue with the contract.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 9.50p.m.  
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